Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

February 8, 2021

The Honorable Tim Moore Speaker of the House North Carolina General Assembly 16 West Jones Street, Room 2304 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096

The Honorable Philip E. Berger President Pro Tempore North Carolina General Assembly 16 West Jones Street, Room 2007 Raleigh, NC 27601

Dear Speaker Moore and Senator Berger:

We are writing to express our strong bipartisan support for the recently introduced legislation that would provide funding of a new Brody School of Medicine at East Carolina University.

The Brody School of Medicine is a leading economic engine for eastern North Carolina, recruiting talented young professionals, providing first-class education, and retaining physicians to deliver exceptional healthcare to our underserved communities. The Brody School of Medicine ranks in the top 10% of U.S. medical schools for graduating physicians who practice primary care, practice in North Carolina, and practice in underserved areas. The school only matriculates North Carolina residents and the great majority of these graduates stay in North Carolina. It is clear that Brody is committed to bridging the healthcare gap in eastern North Carolina and a new school will ensure its ability to continue serving our critically underserved areas.

The proposed funding for the state-of-the-art facility, combined with growing community investments from East Carolina University and the City of Greenville, will undoubtedly attract top talent and provide significant economic impact to eastern North Carolina.

We are immensely eager to see funding for a new Brody School of Medicine come to fruition. Thank you and your colleagues for your continued service and dedication to our region and state.

Sincerely,

Gregory F. Murphy, M.D. Member of Congress, NC-03

G.K. Butterfield

Member of Congress, NC-0

cc: Senator Dan Blue, Senate Democratic Leader

Representative Robert R. Reives, II, House Democratic Leader

Dr. Mark Stacy, Dean of Brody School of Medicine

Dr. Michael Waldrum, Chief Executive Officer of Vidant Health